From: Sarah Leach

To: Curtis Thompson; Holly Willford

Subject: FW: Town of Pelham Notice of Hearing

Date: Tuesday, July 21, 2020 1:36:09 PM

FYI



Sarah Leach, BA.

Administrative Assistant to the Clerk
Town of Pelham
T: 905-892-2607 x322 | E: sleach@pelham.ca
20 Pelham Town Square | PO Box 400 | Fonthill, ON | LOS 1E0

TOWN OF PELHAM CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE

The information contained in this communication, including any attachments, may be confidential and is intended only for the use of the recipient(s) named above, and may be legally privileged. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution, disclosure, or copying of this communication, or any of its contents, is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please re-send this communication to the sender and permanently delete the original and any copy of it from your computer system. Thank you.

From: Sarah Mastroianni <smastroianni@npca.ca>

Sent: Tuesday, July 21, 2020 1:19 PM **To:** Sarah Leach <SLeach@pelham.ca>

Subject: RE: Town of Pelham Notice of Hearing

Good Afternoon Sarah,

Please be advised that the NPCA has no objections to the approval of this application.

Thank you.

Sarah Mastroianni Senior Watershed Planner

Niagara Peninsula Conservation Authority 250 Thorold Road West, 3rd Floor Welland, Ontario L3C 3W2 Phone: 905 788 3135 (ext. 249)

Fax: 905 788 1121

email: smastroianni@npca.ca

NPCA Watershed Explorer

Thank you for your email. Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, the NPCA has taken measures to protect staff and public while providing continuity of services. NPCA enforcement, permitting and planning functions are continuing to operate, however there may be delays in receiving responses to inquiries

or complaints due to staff restrictions and remote work locations. Updates with regards to NPCA operations and activities can be found on our website at www.npca.ca/our-voice, the NPCA Facebook page at https://www.facebook.com/NPCAOntario and on Twitter at https://twitter.com/NPCAOntario.

For more information on Permits, Planning and Forestry please go to the Permits & Planning webpage at https://npca.ca/administration/permits.

For mapping on features regulated by the NPCA please go to our GIS webpage at https://gis-npca-camaps.opendata.arcgis.com/ and utilize our Watershed Explorer App or GIS viewer.

To send NPCA staff information regarding a potential violation of Ontario Regulation 155/06 please go to the NPCA Enforcement and Compliance webpage at https://npca.ca/administration/enforcement-compliance.

NPCA Watershed Explorer

From: Sarah Leach <<u>SLeach@pelham.ca</u>>
Sent: Wednesday, July 15, 2020 8:46 AM

To: Sarah Mastroianni <<u>smastroianni@npca.ca</u>> **Subject:** Town of Pelham Notice of Hearing

Good morning,

Attached, please find the notice of hearing for Committee of Adjustment file(s): A21/2020P. Fees have been sent via regular mail.

Thank you,



Sarah Leach, BA.

Administrative Assistant to the Clerk
Town of Pelham
T: 905-892-2607 x322 | E: sleach@pelham.ca
20 Pelham Town Square | PO Box 400 | Fonthill, ON | LOS 1E0

TOWN OF PELHAM CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE

The information contained in this communication, including any attachments, may be confidential and is intended only for the use of the recipient(s) named above, and may be legally privileged. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution, disclosure, or copying of this communication, or any of its contents, is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please re-send this communication to the sender and permanently delete the original and any copy of it from your computer

system. Thank you.

The information contained in this communication, including any attachment(s), may be confidential, is intended only for the use of the recipient(s) named above. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any disclosure of this communication, or any of its contents, is prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify the sender and permanently delete the original and any copy from your computer system. Thank-you. Niagara Peninsula Conservation Authority.